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AGENDA

1. Apologies for absence

2. Minutes of meeting 30th November 2012
3. Matters arising and Action Points from meeting 30th November 2012

4. Update on Appointment of University Lecturer
5. Financial Report






6. Director of Graduate Studies Report


[Papers 1 & 2]
7. OUSU report – Student Representation 


[Paper 3]
8. Departmental Research Symposium (“away day”)
[Paper 4]


9. Changes to Mandatory Safety Training


[Paper 5]


10. Athena SWAN – Bronze Application Update





11. Any Other Business

Present:

Dr. Peter Sullivan (chair)
(PS)


Prof. Philip Goulder

(PG)



Prof. Georg Holländer

(GH) 

 


Mr. Alex Holmes

(AH)



Prof. Andrew Pollard 

(AP)



Sabrina Harris 
(minutes)

Apologies:

Prof. Dominic Kwiatkowski
(DKw)


Dr. Dominic Kelly

(DK)



Dr. Matthew Snape

(MS)



Dr. Michael Murphy

(MM)
Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the meeting of 30th November 2013 were agreed.

Outstanding actions from previous meetings:

	Action For
	Meeting Date
	Action Point
	Review By

	All
	18th February
	Notify AH of potential D.Phil students
	Ongoing requirement

	PS
	30th November
	Discuss policy on joint University/NHS appraisals with Dr. David Bryan
	Complete

	AH
	30th November
	Organise advertising of vacant University Lecturer post
	Complete

	AP
	30th November
	To seek further clarification on Supervision requirements for D.Phil students
	Complete



	PS/AP/AH
	30th November
	Meet to discuss D.Phil Student Symposium
	Complete

	SH
	30th November
	Circulate Athena SWAN Focus Group feedback for comments
	Complete

	AH
	30th November
	Circulate Data Security Policy to all staff
	Complete


New actions from meeting 18th April 2013:

	Action For
	Meeting Date
	Action Point
	Review By

	PS
	18th April
	Circulate appraisal training information
	Next meeting

	AH
	18th April
	Circulate revised appraisal form for staff
	Next meeting

	AH
	18th April
	Liaise with MSD and colleges re. University Lecturer appointment
	May 2013

	AH
	18th April
	Identify and organise refurbishment of office space for Rebeccah Slater and team.
	June 2013

	All
	18th April
	Notify AH of any significant (>£5k) variations to I+E figures for 2013-14 budget
	ASAP

	AH/AP
	18th April
	Meet to discuss changes to payroll from update to Core HRIS/HMRC PAYE Legislation
	ASAP

	AH/AP
	18th April
	Review reporting requirements for Tier 4 Visa students 
	Next meeting

	AP
	18th April
	Request graduate student representation on Graduate Studies Committee
	Prior to next meeting

	AH/PS
	18th April
	Circulate/publicise “Paediatrics Research Symposium” details
	ASAP

	GH/SH
	18th April
	Circulate date of Neonatology Translational Research Meeting to Faculty
	ASAP

	GH
	18th April
	Liaise with Ken Smith and Adrian Thrasher re. NIHR BRC Paediatrics theme
	Next meeting

	AP/AH/PS/GH/PG
	18th April
	Meet to discuss issues surrounding graduate student application process, suggestions for competitive studentship system, etc.
	During Trinity Term.


Matters Arising from Meeting 30th November 2012 (not covered elsewhere):

1. Appraisal: PS emphasised the lack of trained appraisers for senior staff, and asked PG and GH to undertake the training in order to increase the number of trained appraisers. Training is provided by the OUHT, and PS will ensure that information on the training course is made available to GH and PG. AP pointed out that the academic appraisal form suggests that there should be two appraisers signing off, however, PS explained that it is possible to say “no” to this section of the form, although this isn’t made clear. AP also pointed out that the appraisal form currently in use for other staff contains an inaccuracy on the final page, which is currently making it impossible to fill out. AH reported that the form has now been rectified and a revised version will be circulated to all staff.

Action: (1) PS to send appraisal training information to GH and PG; (2) AH to amend the appraisal form for other staff.

Update on Appointment of University Lecturer:
2. PS explained that Rebeccah Slater has now been offered this post and it is hoped she will be able to take up her role by June 2013. However, there are some issues surrounding teaching commitments which are currently being negotiated with Lady Margaret Hall and Green Templeton College. AH is hoping to be able to resolve these issues out over the next week in order to confirm the recommendation for Rebeccah’s appointment with the Divisional Office, who will in turn make the formal offer and issue contracts. Office space has been identified for Rebeccah and she will move into Andrew Wilkinson’s old office within the Women’s Centre. AH will organise for the office to be refurbished once it is confirmed that the above issues are resolved. Rebeccah will be bringing 3 people with her to her new role and further office space will be required for these. It is hoped that additional space will be identified by Eleri Adams; failing this, the Department will utilise existing space within the Women’s Centre.
Action: (1) AH to follow up with MSD, LMH and GTC; (2) AH to organise refurbishment of office space for Rebeccah

Financial Report:

3. AH is currently setting the operating budget for Paediatrics and the CCRG for next year. AH explained that for the current year there is a 40k deficit against budget (albeit still a sizeable operating surplus). This is due to the requested surplus being increased during the 2012-13 budget setting process at the request of the Divisional Office (specifically, income figures for anticipated research overhead income being increased as requested by Justin O’Toole) creating an artificially high budget figure. Taking this variance out, we are in reality where AH thought we would be at this point in the year in the originally submitted budget.
4.  AH requested that any significant variations on 2012-13 income or expenditure be notified to him as soon as possible for inclusion in the 2013-14 budget; in particular, anticipated staff recruitment from General Ledger or capital equipment purchases 
5. AH explained that the next wave of Core HRIS system updates will go live in June; this includes the new electronic payroll system replacing OpenDoor/Midland Trent payroll. This may initially pose problems for as the new systems beds in. There are also changes to PAYE reporting requirements from HMRC (the requirement for “Real-Time Information” from 5th April meaning that tax, NI, and pension deductions now need to be reported month by month rather than annually); this will also mean a change to payroll processes including the coding of NI contributions within monthly accounts.  Because of these changes, there are several functions which will no longer be possible, including backdating changes within payroll and journaling historical payroll transactions. AH explained that the loss of these functions will mean that there will be a need to be more proactive when dealing with staffing and recruitment for posts funded from research projects. AH suggested meeting to discuss these issues with AP as these changes are more likely to affect his group, but would be happy to go through these in more detail with other members of Faculty if this would be beneficial.
6. AH explained that within the Core HRIS programme, the future plan is for additional “Real-Time” recording to become mandatory; to this end, there will be a new self-service function for end-users where individuals will be able to record their own holiday and sick leave which will then be validated by the admin team and recorded in the Payroll Module. This will mean that sick leave, holiday, etc., will need to be managed in line with University guidance, which may potentially be updated once the Wave 6 Core HRIS changes take place (currently planned for July – September).
Action: AH to meet with AP to discuss the implications of changes due to the new HRIS system and PAYE legislation.

Director of Graduate Studies Report (papers 1 + 2):

7. Tier 4 visa students (paper 1): AP explained that UKBA have released new and updated guidance on the monitoring of Tier 4 visa students and P.I.s are now required to check and record the students’ attendance at a minimum of 10 points per year.  AP and AH met previously to discuss how this could be documented and evidence provided. The proposal is for a member of the admin team (Jackie Fellows) to email affected P.I.s asking for confirmation that they have met with a particular student and if so what (if any) issues were discussed; it is felt that this documented communication would provide the required evidence to UKBA. The proposal was agreed, but the group suggested that the process may need to be revised to make it more formal and that it might be useful for specific questions or statements to be used.

Action: AP and AH to ensure that a separate, specific form of communication between P.I.s and student is set-up and that there is a formal process for recording and documenting this communication.

8. Confirmation of D.Phil status (paper 2): AP explained that the Division have recommended the adoption of a more formal process for the signing off of the Confirmation of D.Phil status. Students will now have to present their project before the sign off can take place. The Faculty agreed that the D.Phil Away Day (held annually), should provide sufficient opportunity for students to present, and this will also further increase the incentive for students to attend. 

OUSU Report – Student Representation (paper 3):

9. OUSU have now released recommendations for student representation on Undergraduate and Graduate Committees. AP explained that there is already student representation on the Undergraduate Committee, but that currently there is no representation on the Graduate Studies Committee (which is usually held as part of the Faculty Meeting). The Faculty agreed that a student representative will be invited to join the Graduate Studies Committee, and the agenda of the Faculty Meetings will be amended in order to accommodate this.

Action: AP to send an email to all graduate students within the Department asking for a volunteer.

Departmental Research Symposium (“away day”) (paper 4):

10. AP clarified that the email from MS referred to Wednesday afternoon NHS research meetings and that it is not appropriate to integrate these with the “away day”. However, it is should be highlighted that these meetings are important in their own right.

11. It was proposed that this year there be a change to the previous “D.Phil Students’ Research Symposium”. In line with recommendations from the Athena SWAN committee and based on feedback from the Departmental Staff Survey, it is proposed that a more all-encompassing “away day” be held solely for the Department of Paediatrics; this will replace the existing D.Phil day which was previously held in conjunction with the Nuffield Department of Obstetrics and Gynaecology.

12. There was a general discussion on how the “away day” should be structured and the consensus is that the Group Head or Senior Post Doc should present an overview on the activities of their group, which would then be followed up with further presentations by other members of each group. In particular, it is anticipated that D.Phil students would present their individual projects during this forum. It was acknowledged that the “away day” cannot be made entirely compulsory and that some staff will inevitably have specific research/field commitments which mean it is impossible for them to attend. However, it was acknowledged that the success of such a Departmental day hinges on full attendance and that therefore the day should be structured and communicated to staff in such a way that there is an expectation that all staff should attend.

13. The proposal was agreed unanimously, and therefore the inaugural “away day” - to be called the “Department of Paediatrics Research Symposium” – will be held on Thursday 14th November 2013. This will allow new D.Phil students commencing in MT 2013 to attend.

Action: (1) PS to add to the NHS Consultants Meeting agenda; (2) AH to circulate the date to all staff as soon as possible
Changes to Safety Training (paper 5):

14. The University Safety Office has now made some training courses obligatory for staff working in certain research areas. Full details are within Paper 5.

Athena Swan – Bronze Application Update:

15. The Departmental Athena SWAN Bronze Award application is now complete and being reviewed by the Divisional team prior to submission. PS and AH wished to formally pass on the thanks of the Department to Mary Deadman and Sabrina Harris for all their work on this project.

Any Other Business:

16. REF: GH explained to the group that the bar has been set extraordinarily high with only academic staff with an overall research rating of 3 and 4 stars being returned, although the statements of impact will be broad. GH pointed out that although we are a small department our return is excellent and we would expect to compare favourably against other departments within the MSD in terms of the ratio of REF-returned staff to total academic staff.

17. Neonatology Translational Research Meeting: GH explained that he is organising a meeting between neuroscience, engineering, OB-GYN, neonatology and gastroenterology in order to broaden the research activities and collaborations of the department.

Action: SH will circulate the date to the Faculty.

18. NIHR BRC Rare Diseases Translational Research Collaboration: GH explained that Great Ormond Street Hospital will be leading on the Paediatric Theme, and will also be submitting an application for a second theme on neuromuscular disorders. This means that there is currently no lead for Immunology. Unfortunately Oxford is not at present in a position to be able to submit an application to lead this, but it may be possible that Ken Smith in Cambridge will do so, in which case Oxford would be able to set-up links in order to be part of this.

Action: GH will make enquiries with Adrian Thrasher and Ken Smith

19. Student Numbers: PG explained that he was very unhappy that Oxford missed out on the opportunity to recruit an outstanding graduate student due to delays in the system. The Faculty agree that the current process is flawed, particularly with regard to the Graduate Student Funding competition and communication from the Divisional Office to prospective students, and that this needs to be revised so that a similar situation does not arise again. Specifically discussions need to take place on the ranking process and timing and a back-up system (including identification of money) needs to be put in place. 
20. A subsequent discussion regarding a competitive Departmental Studentship application process for future years is also planned.

Action: (1) AP to summarise what the issues are; (2) organisation of a meeting with AP, PG, PS, GH and AH as soon as possible to discuss this issue

21. The Meeting closed at 09:45; date of Michaelmas Term meeting to be arranged.
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